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Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

  

I hope you had a wonderful 4th of July. I would also like to take this opportunity to thank 

you for joining me on June 26th to celebrate and mark my 30th anniversary of ordination 

to the priesthood. It was a very special celebration and I want to send a big thank you 

to all who prepared the refreshments afterward in St. Mary School Hall. The whole day 

was very beautiful.  

  

I know many of you were unable to attend due to something called 'work' but thank you 

for the beautiful cards and thoughtful gifts, they are very much appreciated. 

  

I, and a number of individuals from our parish and the Diocese will be attending the 

Eucharistic Congress in Indianapolis this coming week. Please be assured that the 

intentions of the parish will be at the foremost of my thoughts and prayers.  

  

Wishing you a continued happy, healthy, holy summer.  
  

  

Fr. Martin 


